
MARKET MANAGEMENT GROUP

TUESDAY 25 MARCH 2008 AT 2.30 PM

PRESENT:


Carlisle City Council 

– Members


Councillor Mrs Bowman (Chairman)




Councillor Bloxham, 




Councillor J Mallinson

- Officers


Mr D Beaty, Head of Economy, Property & Tourism



Mr T Bird, Principal Law Clerk



Ms J Grierson, Group Accountant



Mr I Dixon, Head of Democratic Services

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:   



Mr D Thompson, Ryden Property Consultants



Mrs H Wylie, Market Hall Centre Manager

1/08
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Mr R Simmons, Property Services Manager.

Ms Katie La Frenais - LaSalle Investment Management 

Mr S O’Keefe Community Safety Co-ordinator

2/08
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no Declarations of Interest.

3/08
MINUTES

The Minutes of the Market Management Group held on 18 September 2007 were agreed as a correct record of the meeting.

4/08
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

Mr Bird confirmed that the Agreement confirming the employment of Ryden’s as Managing Agents had been completed and a copy of the Agreement sent to Mr Thompson for his files.

Security and Vandalism Issues

In the absence of Mr O’Keefe, the Chairman presented an update on the issues of security and vandalism which had been discussed at previous meetings.  She informed Members that the request for a temporary CCTV camera, to be sited outside the Market, had been discussed by the CCTV Sub-Group but the Group considered that other bids, which had been submitted for competing sites, should have greater priority and the request for the siting of a camera at the Market had therefore been refused.    

Councillor Bloxham referred to recent discussions with regard to the siting of portable cameras and it was agreed that Councillor Bloxham would take this matter up once again with the Community Safety 

Co-ordinator.    

There was also some discussion with regard to the lack of progress in identifying a suitable company to clean the graffiti off the Market Hall and, due to the delay in identifying a suitable company, it was apparent that the funding would not be spent by the end of the financial year.  

Ms Wylie updated the Group on efforts which had been made by representatives of the Planning Department to identify a company to carry out the work without impairing the fabric of the building.    

Ms Wylie also drew the Group’s attention to the condition of the area around the bus shelters on Market Street and the problem of chewing gum being stuck to the pavements in Scotch Street.

RESOLVED that 

(i) Councillor Bloxham pursue, with the Community Safety 

Co-ordinator the question of siting a CCTV camera outside the Market Hall and, in particular, the possibility of siting a portable camera with a view of the Market from Market Street for a period of time to monitor any incidents of anti-social behaviour in the area around the entrance to the Market.

(ii) The Head of Environmental Services be asked to carry out cleaning operations around the bus shelters in Market Street and to keep the area under review as there seemed to be a large amount of litter/rubbish being deposited particularly as it appeared that the area was now being used as a meeting place for young people.

(iii) The efforts being made to clean up the chewing gum from the pavements in Scotch Street be noted

(iv) The efforts which had been made to identify a suitable company to clean the graffiti from the Market Hall building by staff in the Planning Department be noted and it also be noted that the funding allocated to clean the building would not be spent before the end of March.

5/08
MANAGING AGENTS REPORT

A copy of the Managing Agent’s Report had been circulated prior to the meeting.    The following aspects of the report were highlighted and discussed.

Staffing

The changes to the members of staff working in the Centre were noted.

Tenants Meetings

Ms Wylie reported that it had been agreed that Tenants Meetings should now be held quarterly as many of the “regular” items had been addressed and the items which remained outstanding would continue to remain outstanding as there was insufficient budget to enable these items to be resolved.  She added that a “wish list” of items had been submitted to carry out maintenance works to the roof, painting etc.  The full list of works would require funding in the order of £100,000 and the existing maintenance budget could not accommodate such works.

Crime and Disorder

Ms Wylie informed the meeting that there seemed to be a growing number of incidents of crime and disorder and this seemed to have grown since the Police Station in Warwick Street had been closed and the Police had relocated to English Street.  The Market was however receiving help and support from the Police Support Officers.   Mr Thompson added that the Market Manager was aware that there were some blind spots in the Market where there was no CCTV coverage and there were proposals to site additional cameras which would help on-site management.  He set out for Members the position with regard to expenditure on the Service Charge Account and he anticipated that there could be a small balance available at the year end which could be available to spend on internal CCTV cameras/Health and Safety issues.

Service Charges

Mr Thompson reported on the position with regard to expenditure on service charges and the problems which were being caused by a number of tenants paying “in arrears”.  There was some discussion with regard to an appropriate course of action to address the problems caused by such late payments.

Mr Beaty updated the meeting on a conversation which he had had with representatives from Lasalle Investments.  In particular, the indication that Lasalle Investments would appreciate an opportunity to discuss works to the Market, although they did not appear optimistic about undertaking any capital expenditure unless it would offer the opportunity for further capital growth.  

RESOLVED that:- 

(i) The report be noted.

(ii) The representative from Ryden prepare a letter for circulation to individual tenants on the requirement for all tenants to pay their rents in a timely manner so as to prevent “payments in arrears” and any associated problems which are caused by late payments.

(iii) The Head of Economy, Property and Tourism arrange a further meeting with representatives of Lasalle Investments and representatives of Ryden to discuss any possible options for further work on the Market Hall and associated investment, together with any proposals in respect of works to T K Max and Wilkinson’s.

6/08
REVIEW OF TENANTS’ RULES AND REGULATIONS
Further to discussions at previous meetings, Ms Wylie updated the meeting on progress on the Tenants’ Rules and Regulations.  She reminded Members that there had been some suggestion that the document should be split into Rules and Regulations with implementation and enforcement arrangements identified.  She felt, however, that there was some merit in keeping the Rules and Regulations in its current format as that was the format with which tenants were familiar and that format also provided a link and a reference point between the Rules and the associated Regulations.

RESOLVED that the Rules and Regulations be issued to tenants in the format which was circulated at the meeting.

7/08
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Councillor Bloxham referred to the section in the report of the Managing Agent with regard to the number of incidents of people tripping and slipping and wondered whether appropriate arrangements were in place to inform users of the Market of the potential hazards.

Ms Wylie set out the various steps which had been taken and felt that, whilst there were a number of incidents, a large number of these had involved elderly users of the Market.    She added that one of the items which had been included in the list of works for the Market, referred to earlier in the meeting, had been the installation of disabled doors.    It was felt that the installation of such doors at the Market could reduce the number of slips and falls.   Councillor Bloxham commented on the steps which the City Council had taken to adapt its buildings for use by disabled people and suggested that investigations could be carried out to see if there was any funding available for the installation of disability doors in the Market in order to help reduce the number of accidents on people leaving the Market.

RESOLVED that the Head of Economy, Property and Tourism investigate the possibility of identifying any funding from the Council’s DDA budget, or other associated budgets, for the installation of disability doors at the Market Hall.

8/08
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting of the Market Management Group will be held in September 2008.

(The meeting ended at 3.30 pm)


